AUSTRAITA DAY CELEBRATIONS

Joan Brumfield
Balgowan's first Australia of
the year.
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Balgowan Progress Committee for 2017

President: Jeff Adams 08 88363159
Secretary: Dot Marschall 08 88363146
Treasurer: David Clasohm

Vic President: Herman Wyten

Committee Members: Sam Johns, Brian George,
Fred Brokenshire

Public Officer: Tony Clark
Auditor: Tim Schwartz

BPA email: balgowanshoreline@gmail.com

MEMBERSHIP

Membership to BPA Inc. is $5.00 per adult, with the year beginning
1st October each year until 30th September.

If you are paying for house checks they are also due now at $ 50.00
per year.

Local Contact Numbers
Crnime Stoppers ph 1800333000
Maitland Hospital ph 88320100.

Maitland Council Office ph 88320000
Maitland Medical Centre ph 88322185
Open 8.30am to 5.Mon - Fn
Emergency ph 000
Balgowan CF5 ph 88363247 if maned
Maitland Chemist ph 88322651
Folice Assistance ph 131444
FPoisons Information Line ph 131126
Life Line ph 131114
State Emergency Service ph 132500
Kids Help Line 1800 55 1800
Alcohol and Drug Info. 1300 13 1340
Maitland Foodland 88322611




From the President

Welcome to a new Calendar year. Hope every one enjoyed
their summer holidays at Balgowan.

It was good to be able to use the North Beach again. The last
week there has had a lot happening again to the ramp, lots of
stones being put on the sea side. | would like to thank you for
your support at the Australia Day Breakfast, the combined
event with the CFS worked well. A very big thank you to the
Marschall family for the preparation towards the day.

BPA have purchased and received a portable shade for the
North beach. It will be put up next year from before Xmas fill
the end of February. We have also ordered a shade for the
playground, once approved this will soon go up. The
“Welcome to Balgowan " sign is also in the process and hope-
fully not far away. The Camping ground has been very busy
since Xmas with the tenants causing no trouble at all and en-
joying our facilities. Also the bottles and cans, we thank you, it
has been a very good fundraiser for us. The Rec shed has
been well used and hopefully the Kiosk is not far from opening.

On behalf of our Progress Committee | wish everyone a safe
and happy year.

Jeff Adams

Progress President

WoFsH From the Balgowan CFS.

_ The Balgowan CFS congratulate Joan Brumfield on receiving
Balgowan Australia of the year, we would also like to thank all
that donated to make the day the success that it was.

Thank you to all who attended the Australia Day breakfast and we
are looking forward to returning to the beach next year.

Next year will be our 10th year of Australia Day celebrations in
Balgowan, would welcome any feed back or offer of help in
organising the day.

Have you all got your fire escape plan ready and gone through it
with family in case of an emergency?

New members are always welcome as Fire fighters or on social
committee If interested please contact lan Marschall. 0428245337




House Checks

Thankyou to all the people who have come on board for house
checks, we have 40 houses on our books and membership is 80
people + so well done to you all and thank you for supporting
the BPA.

Cans and Bottles

Cans and bottles can be left in receptacles at back of toilet block
near caravan park, wine bottles please dispose off through your
recycle bin. The recycling of the cans helps the BPA with money
towards project around Balgowan.

EPA News

David in the process of setting up an email address for booking
at the Camping grounds the Web page is all set up and looking
great, thanks David Clasohm.

BPA have been successful in obtaining a grant of $5000.00 from
the "“Wattle Point Wind Farm Community Fund” towards a shade
to cover part of the children's playground area.The total cost of

the cover is just over $12000.00 so look forward for this to go up
shortly. It should cover the main part of the children's equipment
with future thoughts of adding on as money is available.

A new "Welcome to Balgowan” sign will be erected shortly on
the approach into Balgowan so if you are able and see the men
working near the entry to Balgowan and

wish to help please do.

Jeff, Sam, lan and Brain where able to get
the two pieces of gym equipment in place
before Christmas and | see they have heen
used well over the holiday period .

Tower on Moody Rd.

The tower is being erected by the Attorney General Department
for communication with, ambulance,

police, CFS and emergency services. In response to emergency
calls of assistance.




Australia Day Celebration

Although a slow start to the morning the day turned out well,
thank you to all who helped organise the day and who came
and enjoyed breakfast.

Congratulations to Joan Brumfield what a well deserving lady.
Qur thanks from BPA and CFS go to Adrian Case for his
donation to both organisations, Michelle Case who made and
donated the gift baskets for our raffle, and to Daphne Marshall
who also made and donated the beautiful gift basket given to

Caravan/ Camping Park

Joan has been very busy with the

camping grounds over Christmas New Year period, we are very
grateful for the work she does for the BPA ensuring that camp-
ers get their sites and are made welcome.

Please ring Joan for all enquires
or bookings
Joan Brumfield 08 88363233




Councillor Contact Information

Mayor Ray Agnew OAM - 0419847292
Deputy Mayor Scott Hoyle - 0417666556

Kalkabury Ward
Cr Trevor Davey 0417818733 trevor.davey@yorke.sa.gov.au

Cr Alan Headon 88377276 alan.headon@yorke.sa.gov.au
Cr David Langford 88351279 david.langford@yorke.sa.gov.au
Cr Tania Stock 04082390209 tania.stock@yorke.sa.gov.au

“Shoreline” to be published every two months. All articles to be entered into
“Shoreline” to be sent to balgowanshoreline@gmail.com by no later than
second week of month to be published, next issue will be February 2018.
We welcome contributions and news items from the Balgowan community.
The publisher reserves the nght to disregard articles they deem unsuitable
for publication.

Your Pets

FPlease remember that your dog should be on a n |
leash when in a public area there is a $200 fine . F=ianins |
for none complying. e
If you bring your dog to the caravan park, they

are very welcome but please ensure if they do

their daily business (poo) on peoples lawns it is your
reasonability to clean it up.

Remember that your dog is friendly to you and your family but
might not be to others so please have it on a leash and
displaying its registration tags. The council has sign up and
have provided plastic bags for your use. Especially on the
beach, this is a public area.




DOG GROOMING

By
Kim Radford

For all you dog grooming need see

Kim
Services include bath, blow dry,
clip, style & nail trim.
Organic products
100% Australian made & owned

2 Viewbanks Crs, Maitland SA
CLYE
Phone 0419322092

Email: radfordkim@hotmail.com
Find us on Facebook :

Kim Radford Dog Grooming
(@doggroomermaitland

Balgowan the Outport

Corey
Radford

Shearing Contractor
&
Livestock Management

Phone - 0428452351
For all you shearing
and livestock

management needs.
Email: radfordkim@hotmail.com

GRAHAM HARDY

ABN: 12 327 679 908

A Captain’s Nightmare---Farmers’ Delight

Bv Stuart M. Moody

Price: $42-00 from the author

Stuart M. Moody,
PO Box 259,
MDaitland,

Contact:

MOBILE LAWNMOWER SPECIALIST

Qualified
Repair Technician

Ph: 0419 817 632

South Australia 5573

Email: balgowantheoutport@gmail.com Email: g.fix.repairs@gmail.com

l] www.facebook.com/GFixMowers




2017/ 2018 Balgowan Progress Association Inc.
House checks

Payment for this financial years house checks is now due

Please fill out below what you wish done at your house check.

Bin returned Thursday afternoon ( )
House checked weekly ( )

House address to be checked:

Flease ensure house number is visible.
Paying EFT: Bank SA BSE 105-040 ACC 174067140

2017 | 2018 Balgowan Progress Association Inc.

Membership Fees now Due $5.00 per family

Qur Community relies on membership fees and fundrais-
ers to help produce the Newsletter
Please indicate payment method.
cash( ) cheque( )

Name

Address:

Telephone:

email address:

Please indicate you preference of delivery of newsletter.
Post( ) Email ( )

Mail to PO Box 54, Maitland SA 5573
or drop in to 16 Gulf Dr, Balgowan Many thanks




